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General Meeting- In person and Zoom 

November 17, 2021 

Call to order: 7:30 p.m. 

Roll Call: Officers- Tim, Virginia, Quannah and Tonii 

Board of Directors: Robin and Katrina 

Excused: Carol, Kristi, Sara, Diane, Summer and Staci 

Treasurer report:  

● Wrangler Checking: $29,189.44 

● Wrangler Savings: $2,485.13 

● Queens account: $4,235.68 

● Kinnard Fund: $5,666.99 

● Total assets: $41,577.24 

 Motion to approve Treasurer's report as read: 1st Tonii & 2nd Robin- M/C 

Minutes: 

• Review October general minutes-Motion to approve Robin & 2nd Tonii- M/C. No 

questions or concerns about the November Board minutes. 

Communications: Tonii 

• We received a check from Kona Ice in the amount of $65. 

Chuck wagon:  

• We sold out of almost everything, we went through three out of four sleeves of 

hamburgers and had to open the fourth sleeve. 
 

Trail Ride:  

• Carol is looking to host a spring ride out at Mojave River Forks, there will be more to 

come as we get closer to the ride. 
 

Queens: Tonii 

• Our queens had a great weekend, they all did exceptionally well at our last show – we 

want to thank our members that helped to make our opening ceremonies a beautiful 

tribute to our veterans. Phil Broda captured some wonderful pictures and Tonii has been 

sharing them on social media. 

• Our photo shoot over the weekend with Terri Nielsen for our queen calendar was also a 

great success from our current queens to our past and everyone seemed to enjoy 

themselves. 

• We are finalizing our application so that we can post it on our website and social media. 



 

Old Business:  

• Parades- The Victorville Christmas Parade applications are available, and it will be on 

December 4th. Please let Carol or Tonii know if you are interested in riding.  

 

New Business: 

• Election results: 

2022 Board is as follows:  

Officers: 

• President- Tim Mustaikis 

• Vice President- Carol Cronk 

• 2nd Vice President- Bill Warman 

• Secretary- Quannah Schuller 

• Treasurer- Virginia Wilson-Schuller  

• Corresponding Secretary- Tonii Ventimiglia-Mustaikis 

 

Board of Directors: 

Ana Amaral (newly elected) 

Kristi Cardoza (rollover) 

Summer Collins (rollover) 

Sara McClaine (rollover) 

Robin O’Dell (newly elected) 

Jaime Warman (newly elected) 

Katrina Warman (rollover) 

 

 Alternates 

Samantha Call 

Staci Parks 

Elizabeth Waters 

 

Communications from the floor: 

• Tim- James Blocker (HARD Foundation member) presented at the Hesperia Recreation 

and Park District board meeting and is wanting to form a committee to bring back the 

rodeo in June of 2022.  

• Virginia- reminded everyone that Sara is selling raffle tickets for the Miss Rodeo USA 

pageant and we want her to bring home the saddle so please make sure you buy some and 

support our former queen and board member. 

• Diane H- wanted to thank everyone for an enjoyable year this year and they are looking 

forward to next year. 

• Kelly Gregg- as a member or Hesperia Recreation & Park Board he loves supporting us 

and is hoping to be more involved with us next year. 

 

Adjourn: Motion to Adjourn at 7:47pm 1st Tonii and 2nd Quannah M/C. 


